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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � DECEMBER 9, 2002 

MARTIN GROVE ROAD 
PROPOSED PEDESTRIAN SIGNAL 

Recommendation 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati recommends: 
 
That a pedestrian signal be installed on Martin Grove Road near the Villa Giardino Senior 
Residence. 

That an amount of $50,000. be included in the 2003 Capital Budget for the design and 
construction of a pedestrian cross walk signalization.  

Purpose 

To provide a safe place for pedestrians, especially seniors to cross Martin Grove Road, in 
response to requests received from the residents. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The residents of Villa Giardino have expressed concerns regarding the excessive vehicle speeds 
on Martin Grove Road and the safety of pedestrians to cross Martin Grove Road.  There will be a 
transit stop and shelter implemented in the near future on the west side of Martin Grove Road.  
Many residents of Villa Giardino will need to cross the roadway to get to the transit stop. 

Conclusion 

In response to requests received from the residents of Villa Giardino, it is recommended that a 
pedestrian signal be installed on Martin Grove Road to provide a safe place to cross the roadway. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Gino Rosati 
Regional Councillor 
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